----- Forwarded message -----
From: SIC <SIC@essexhighways.org>
To: SIC <SIC@essexhighways.org>
Sent: Monday, 8 April 2019, 15:14:07 BST
Subject: Essex Highways - Advance information re: closure of Mundon Wash Bridge, Mundon Rd, Mundon

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am writing to inform you that preparations have been made to close Mundon Wash Bridge, Mundon Road, Mundon from Tuesday 23 April 2019 for essential bridge reconstruction works.  We anticipate the road will reopen in autumn 2019.  During this time it will be necessary for Mundon Road to be fully closed to all vehicles at the bridge (from its junction with New Hall Lane for a distance of approximately 310m in a northerly direction).
 
Mundon Wash Bridge dates back to the 1940s and consists of three sections, two reinforced concrete box structures and a concrete pipe that run under the carriageway. An assessment has found the bridge to be in a weak condition and needs to be replaced.   Works will involve replacing the existing structure with two precast box sections placed side by side along with headwalls and wingwalls that comply with national standards. The watercourse and statutory utility services will be temporarily diverted during the works prior to the removal and construction of the new bridge and carriageway.
 
Advance signage will be on site and appropriate traffic management and diversions will be in place during the closure period.  Please note that due to other works anticipated on the network during this period (i.e. on Fambridge Road), proposed diversions are planned as follows:
 
Proposed signed diversion from 23 April to 2 July 2019 (during other works being undertaken on Fambridge Road):
Mundon Road (Continuation of road on both side north and south side of closure), Main Road, Mundon, Burnham Road, Fambridge Road (B1018), Barons Lane (B1010), Maldon Road(A414), Limebrook Way.
 
Proposed signed diversion from 3 July onwards:
Mundon Road (Continuation of road on both side north and south side of closure), Limebrook Way, Fambridge Road (B1018), Burnham Road, Maldon Road. Main Road, Mundon.
 
Residents/businesses in the immediate vicinity will receive a letter in due course to inform them about the bridge reconstruction works (I enclose an example attached), and a ‘Mundon Wash Bridge webpage has been created where further updates relating to the scheme will be posted along with any changes to traffic management.  It would be appreciated if you could link this to your webpage if you have one.  The full link is:  https://www.essexhighways.org/transport-and-roads/highway-schemes-and-developments/highway-schemes/mundon-wash-bridge-mundon-road-mundon-maldon.aspx.
 
We will also advertise these works and progress via our twitter feed: @essexhighways.  For details about other works in the area please visit: www.roadworks.org
 
Please be assured we will endeavour to keep you up to date with the latest information as the scheme progresses however the latest information will be reflected on site and on the webpage.
 
Kind regards
 
Lisa
 
Please be aware we are unable to respond directly to highway requests or queries from the public sent to this mailbox. These should be addressed to the Essex County Council customer service team either by telephone: 0345 603 7631 or by completing the online form: https://www.essex.gov.uk/enquiries.
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